
Freshers Fair 2025!

It was fantastic to see all of Year 7 gathered in the theatre on Wednesday lunchtime 
for our annual Freshers Fair! The theatre was filled (as pictured above) with excited 
students exploring the huge variety of clubs on offer at Sharples this term. There 
was something for everyone with 3D printing, darts and gardening club amongst the 
most popular! Year 7 are now all set to start earning their Sharples Bacc points. If 
they reach enough points, they will earn themselves some exciting rewards at the 
end of term! Details of clubs can be found at the end of the newsletter. We 
encourage all Year 7 and Year 8 students to attend at least 2 a week!
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The Sharples Canteen - by Mellors
Information for new parents

Students have a £4.00 daily limit and once that's spent no more items can be 
bought that day. 
Each student will place their finger/lanyard onto the pad so the 
monies can be taken of their accounts for each sale.
For students on Free School Meals, there is a £2.53 daily 
allowance, and again once that's spent no more can be 
purchased unless they top-up their accounts with their own 
money and then the £4.00 daily allowance will come into effect.
We allow for a small overdraft for students who top up their 
accounts of - £5.00 if needed, but parents/students will have to 
top-up accounts before this limit is reached so students can't go into significant 
debt. 
We aim to serve every student who visit the canteen with a meal each day, and can 
check if this has happened if needed throughout the day
The catering staff can help when needed if a student is reaching the daily limit and 
will offer alternative items.
The menu and pricelist is included towards the back of this newsletter.



Maths Optional Homework

As the new school term begins, we are excited to launch our optional maths 
homework for Year 7 and Year 8 students. Year 9 and Year 10 should keep an eye out, 
as their optional tasks will be introduced soon.
Throughout the year, we’ll be setting engaging challenges that connect maths to real-
world problems. Completed homework can be handed in to your class teacher or Mrs 
Helm any time before the deadline, and you’ll earn reward points for your efforts.
Please see above for some great submissions from last year to inspire you.
Further details will be available on Student Portal.

https://runshaw.ac.uk/openevent/


Year 7 Netball and Football

We have been so impressed with the number of Year 7 students who have signed 
up for our netball and football clubs this week! The enthusiasm and energy shown 
has been brilliant, and it is fantastic to see so many pupils keen to get involved! We 
look forward to the fixtures starting next week!



Attendance Information
Reporting an absence:
If your child is too ill to attend school, please contact the school 
before 9.30am with full details of your child’s illness/symptoms. The 
attendance email is the easiest way to contact school as the phone 
line can get very busy.
The school attendance email is: attendance@sharplesschool.co.uk
If we are unable to make contact and you do not provide a reason for 
your child’s absence, this absence will be recorded as unauthorised.

Attendance Data

1044 pupils have achieved 100% this academic year

Year Groups attendance this week:
Year 7 = 98.72%
Year 8 = 97.92%
Year 9 = 96.84%

Year 10 = 96.69%
Year 11 = 96.79%

Best forms this week: 
7Ples2 & 7Ples4 = 100%

8Shar2 = 100%
9Ples1 = 99.11%
10Ples5=  100%

11Shar1= 99.49%

Dates for your Diary
Thursday 18th 
September: Year 11 
History trip to Hardwick 
Hall

Friday 19th 
September: Freshers 
Disco (Year 7 only)

Friday 19th 
September: Freshers 
library lock-in, from 
6.00pm

Wednesday 24th 
September: Year 11 
Spain trip parents 
evening

Thursday 25th 
September: Open 
Evening (16:00 – 
19:00)
































